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1177 Alakea Street, Suite 402 • Honolulu, HI  96813 • Phone: (808) 587-0788 • www.shpda.org 
Hawaii County Subarea Health Planning Council 

 
Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2024 
1:30 PM | Hawaii Time 

Virtually via Zoom and Physical Meeting Location at  
The Keoni Ana Building, 1177 Alakea Street, Suite 402 

https://www.zoomgov.com/rec/share/UM_Eyuai0HxVy16YyYhkYtpg6mxYTVbOb8EUYGtfJsxaGSF1IvyjKCypEqxfCtY.Za9bMB0wZ040UbT6 
Passcode: dJ2?dCA0 

MEMBERS: Tamia McKeague, Stacy Haumea, Evelyn Kaneshiro, Jamie Cameros 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Hannah Preston-Pita  

SHPDA: Jack Lewin, Wendy Nihoa, Terry Visperas, Darryl Shutter 

ATTENDANCE RECORD OF APPOINTED MEMBERS 
Date 8/15/2023 9/19/2023 10/17/2023 12/19/2023 2/20/2024 4/16/2024 6/20/2024 7/23/2024 9/11/2024 

Jamie Cameros X X X X X X X X X 

Stacy Haumea X X X X O X X 0 X 

Evelyn Kaneshiro X X O X X X X 0 X 

Tamia McKeague* O X X X X X X X X 

Hannah Preston-Pita / / O X X O X X O 

Legend: X=Present; O=Absent /=No Meeting *-Chair, **-Vice Chair 

http://www.shpda.org/
https://www.zoomgov.com/rec/share/UM_Eyuai0HxVy16YyYhkYtpg6mxYTVbOb8EUYGtfJsxaGSF1IvyjKCypEqxfCtY.Za9bMB0wZ040UbT6
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TOPIC   

Call to Order The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. with T. McKeague, Chair, HCSAC 
presiding. 
 

 

Review of Certificate of Need 
Criteria 
 
Certificate of Need Review 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Adjournment 
 

Staff reviewed the certificate of need criteria for participants. 
 
 
Application #24-08 for standard review from Pacific Pearl Medical, LLC for the 
establishment of Positron Emission Tomography/Computed Tomography 
(PET/CT) scanner services at 250 Kinoole Street, Hilo, HI, at a capital cost of 
$2,175,000. 
 
There were no conflicts of interest declared. 
 
Bruce Guier and Jeff Galen presented an oral summary of the application. Public 
testimony was provided by Dan Jordan and Lillian Matsumoto. The Council 
members asked questions of the applicant regarding the Certificate of Need 
criteria. Questions included but were not limited to: the average cost per 
procedure, the partnership that the applicant will have with the University of 
Missouri, the availability of housing for visiting University of Missouri students, 
the impact the proposal will have on the healthcare system of the area, the 
availability of physical space for the project, the feasibility of the projected 
procedures per month and the availability of financing for the project. 
 
There were no motions made for a recommendation to the Administrator. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Chair McKeague at 2:18 p.m. 
 

 

   


